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December 6, 1982 

Oi=ector, S~ecial Deliverv 
Messenger Division 

American Postal Workers 
Onion, AFL-CIO 
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Washington, o.c. 20005 

I • • Q 
I ••• . · ••• • ,___/ ... . ,_-. . 

··-. ;.... .... -·--

!~3Ert' A 
Re: T. Bartram 

Bridgeport, CT 
BlC-lJ-C-2715 

o.ear Mr. Benner: 

On November 8, 1982, we met on the above-captioned case at 
the fourth step of the contractual grievance procedure set 
forth in the 1981 National Agreement. 

Th~ question raised in ~his case is whether the employer can 
rightfully wi~hhold a bargaining unit employee's periodic 
step increase for using thirteen weeks or more of LWOP for 
~aternity purposes. 

The union contends t~at the grievant's periodic step inc~ease 
should not have been withheld simply because she used fifteen 
weeks of LWOP 'for maternity purposes·, as this would somehow 
be ~iolating the Pregnancy Discrimination Act, Public Law 
95-555. 

The facts in this instant case reveal that the grievant ~as 
on L~OP for a fifteen week period from May 25, 1981, through 
September 8, 1982. Par~ 416.24 . of the ~mployee and Labor 
Relations Manual ( ELM) provides in part, ":'ihen an employee 
has been on leave without pay for thirteen weeks or ~ore and 
was not on military furlough or on the rolls of the Office of 
Workers' Compensation Programs, the scheduled date for the 
emnlovees next steo increase is deferred .••• • In acco~cance . - ~ 

with the table provided in ELM, ?art 416.24, the gri~va~t's 
periodic st~p increa~e was deferred for seven pay-periods. 
~hese aforementioned 2~~ provisions are applied unifor~ly to 
all bargaining unit employees regardless .of their individual 
reasons for using LWOP. · .. 


